Hahei Residents and Ratepayers Assoc.

Minutes of the March 2022 meeting

Location: Zoom

Date: 27th March 2022

Time: 3:00 pm
Chair: B Harries

Attendees

Dianne Simson (Secretary), Bill Stead, Paul Revell (Treasurer), Brett Harries (Acting Chair), John Jonasson

Guests

Nil

Apologies

Penne Clayton, Anna Bartlett, Maggie Beattie, Mark Cederman

Previous Minutes

Circulated and ratified at this meeting.

Matters Arising

Nil

Inwards Correspondence

- a. Watercare sample receipt
- b. Watercare results
- c. Tegg Talk Results of TCDC survey on public transport
- d. Heather Bruce Information on how to vote in 2022 Local Government Elections

Outwards Correspondence

Nil

Moved: D Simson/Second B Harries

Financials

\$10,424.34 Cheque Account

\$15,642.62- Term Investment

\$26,067.96 - Total position

Moved: P Revell/Second J Jonasson

Membership

1 paid up member (221 members last financial year)

HRRA Funding

John raised the possibility of further funding for planting in the Jackson Place area.

The ongoing skateboard project may still require funds at some point.

Portfolio Reports

Emergency Management Penne Clayton

Nil

Newsletter Penne Clayton

Items for the next newsletter.

AGM – Change to Labour weekend

Boat Launching issues

Water and Wastewater/LTP Bill Stead

Wigmore Stream is very low due to low rainfall

Bill advised that nothing likely to happen regarding the water systems this year.

Reserves Anna Barlett

Coastal planting booked for July 2nd. Information to go in May/June Newsletter

Reserves Group/ Flat Plate Society/ Anzac Day John Jonasson

John advised that more planting will be undertaken at the Cathedral Cove carpark.

John advised that preparations for the Anzac Day Service is progressing well. He has been liaising with Council, Schools and the Memorial Gardens group. The Piper has been organized.

Walkable Village/Traffic Management Brett Harries

The Traffic Management Paper has been sent to TCDC with no response as yet. Brett will follow up.

Council is happy to facilitate a meeting with other villages to discuss speed reductions. Waiting for information from Waka Kotani.

Signage

Council not keen on updating signage at Wigmore Stream with anything too prescriptive as unable to enforce but they have agreed to see if there's any value in re-wording of the sign. Council suggest we use our newsletter to encourage people to only take vehicles onto the beach when launching boats.

There is currently a council plan out for consultation on increased charges at boat ramps. Concern was raised at the meeting that if the costs at boat ramps increase too much it will lead to more beach launching.

Most signs throughout the village, ie at the beachfront, don't comply with signage bylaws. If we write to council they will enforce. Penne will follow up with this.

Business Association Mark Cederman

Nil

General Business

- 1. Confirmed that the AGM will be held at Labour Weekend. Advice needs to go into next newsletter.
- 2. Discussion took place on the 2022/2023 proposed annual plan. The plan is open for comment until 11 April 2022. Rates look to increase by approx. \$300 and proportion of the capital programme is being postponed.

Meeting closed at 4.45pm